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Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the performance review process 
along the timeframe stated below. 

Monitoring period  
 
Two years (academic year 2025-26)    
 
Reasons  
 
The Panel accepted the visitor’s recommendation that the education provider and its programmes 
remain approved, for the reasons noted below. 
 

 Following documentary review and quality activity, the visitors were satisfied with the overall 
performance of the education provider across the themes.  

 The education provider had responded to recommendations from external regulators and 
professional bodies.  

 The education provider had progressed service user and carer engagement in the 
programme. 
 

They also agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the reason noted below: 
 

  the lack of established data points for the education provider, without which an ongoing 
monitoring period of over two years could not be approved. 

 
The panel noted the ongoing work with the education provider to embed established data points and 
to produce usable data ahead of the next performance review. 
 

 

                                
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                  


